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It is good to report another active month in the village with group litter picks, replanting of flower 
borders and pots as well as the ongoing contribution of many individuals with attention to local 
details of litter etc. 
 
We were delighted that the Haughton Brownies participated in a group litter pick which is another 
excellent example of a wider community involvement in this year’s competition. 
 
The children’s posters are another highlight this year with a record number of entries. A total of  
122 posters are displayed on Newport Road, opposite the church.  
 
 
The winners, shown opposite, were Aislinn Humphries in the 
5 to 7 years age group and Emily Brookes in the 8 to 11 age 
group. 
 
 
 
There remains one negative feature with the ongoing issue 
of dog fouling. This presents a health risk especially to 
children as well as being an anti social activity. Incidents of 
dog fouling should be reported to any member of the Parish 
Council. 
 
 
 
 
If you are interested in becoming directly involved with BKV effort, please contact Peter Lawrence 
( 780620 ) or any member of the Parish Council. Alternatively, just take pride in your own garden 
and surroundings and put any litter in the bins provided. 
 
  
 


